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Lausanne, 8.March 2022 
 
 
PRESS RELEASE 
 
 
Modification in the CEB Board 
 
 
 
Because of health problems, Did Schintgen has decided to quit the CEB Board and the 
responsibility of CEB Youth director. 
The CEB Board warmly thanks him for all the work done since 2015 and wishes a quick and 
full recovery for him. 
Did can be contacted directly with this e-mail address: did.schintgen@yahoo.de 
 
From now on, all technical/sport aspects concerning youth will be taken in charge by Stefano 
Malacrita, CEB Sports director 
 
Eva Viding Bussell will take the vacant place in the CEB Board, from the 1st of April, with the 
important mission to promote Carom for both young and female players. 
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Eva Viding Bussell is 47 years old and lives outside Stockholm, Sweden with her husband, 
bonus daughter and a cat. She has been playing billiards for over 30 years, mostly pool but 
she has dabbled in both snooker and carom as well.  
Throughout her time as a player she has also been active in her club as board member, 
coach and project leader. In March 2017 she was elected president of the Swedish Billiard 
Federation and has since then built an organisation focused on growth, development and 
professionalism. She is a very operative leader with a clear vision for the future of billiards, 
where the recruitment and development of young and female players play a crucial role. 
After stepping down from the Swedish presidency in April 2022, she will take a seat in the 
CEB board as Director of Youth and Women. 
“I’m very honored and thrilled to join the CEB board for this important challenge, and I have 
many ideas already that I hope will be successful. Most of all I hope to create a dynamic 
network between the national federations where we can help each other develop new ideas, 
so that the countries don’t have to invent the wheel on their own every time. I look forward 
very much to learn more about the carom community and get to know the game and the 
players better than I do today.” 
 
Diane Wild, CEB President, reacted: 
“I am very happy that Eva has accepted the proposal of the CEB Board to join them. She will 
have in charge the two main priorities of CEB, youth and ladies, and we are all convinced 
that she is the « right person at the right place » to achieve this so important task.“ 
 
 


